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100 West Atlantic Blvd.
Pompano Beach, FL 33060

P.H. 2022-75: (PUBLIC HEARING 2ND READING)
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF POMPANO BEACH, FLORIDA,
APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE PROPER CITY OFFICIALS TO EXECUTE AN AGREEMENT
BETWEEN THE CITY OF POMPANO BEACH AND MARLIN ENGINEERING, INC. FOR CONSULTANT
SERVICES FOR COUNTY SURTAX FUNDED TRANSPORTATION STREETSCAPE IMPROVEMENTS
ALONG RIVERSIDE DRIVE FROM ATLANTIC BOULEVARD TO NE 14th STREET; PROVIDING FOR
SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.
(Fiscal Impact: $699,762.10)

FIRST READING: JULY 26, 2022

(Staff Contact: Fernand Thony/Horacio Danovich)

Summary Explanation/Background:
Staff is seeking City Commission approval of an Ordinance to execute a contract with Marlin Engineering
(ME) in the sum of $699,762.10. The firm was selected to assist the City with design services to improve
Riverside Drive from Atlantic Boulevard to NE 14th Street (see Location Map). ME will work on roadway
realignment to resolve encroachments onto the travel lanes from adjacent private driveways; design of drainage
facilities to help reduce ponding conditions caused by severe storms and add facilities to offset impacts from
future sea level rise; evaluate and assist with installation of FPL lighting equipment throughout the corridor to
provide adequate coverage within the public right of way; identify opportunities to add sidewalks, particularly
along the east side of the road; increase landscape and add irrigation equipment as needed, to name a few (see
Exhibit A - Scope of Services). The roadway was previously evaluated by the Renaissance Group during the
corridor studies conducted in 2013. Improvements to this corridor were prioritized and the City submitted a
request to Broward County for consideration to fund the project with Penny for Transportation (Surtax) funds.
The project was subsequently approved and certified via an Interlocal Agreement (ILA - see attached), which
was executed by the City on March 22, 2022, and the County on March 29, 2022. The funds were earmarked in
Surtax Cycle I. Note that construction funds are earmarked in the Surtax plan for FY 26. Therefore,
construction is not expected to start before 2025, or later. Staff has asked the County to consider making funds
available sooner, if possible, but availability is dependent on a number of variables, such as higher-than-
anticipated Surtax revenues, other priorities, etc. Nonetheless, staff recommends approval of this Ordinance.

Origin of request for this action: Engineering CIP - City Manager’s Office
Fiscal impact and source of funding: $699,762.10 - Need Account No.
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